
EDGARTOWN BOARD OF ASSESSORS MEETING 6-27-2017 

PRESENT: Alan Gowell, Chairman of the Board; Donna L. Goodale and Laurence A Mercier, members of 
the Board; Jo-Ann Resendes, Principal Assessor ; and C. Bonnell, Administrative Assistant 

The Chairman brought the meeting to order at 2:17PM. 

After motion made and seconded, the minutes of the following meetings were unanimously approved: 
May 31, 2017, June 5, 2017, June 6, 2017, June 8, 2017 and June 20, 2017.   

CORRESPONDENCE: Nothing at this time 

PERMISSION TO ABATE: Nothing at this time 

NEW BUSINESS: 

The Board reviewed the May sales.  Jo-Ann also gave a preview of some June sales.   

Jo-Ann told the Board that Steve McCarthy from the DOR was here last Thursday.  Jo-Ann took him 
around the town to look at various parcels.  He just wanted to see a representation of the town- not just 
sales.  They visited most of the town, including Chappy, Oakdale, and Herring Creek Farm.  Jo-Ann felt 
that he was happy with the data. 

Jo-Ann reported to the Board that she attended the summer conference, where they discussed the State 
owned land.  Edgartown’s share of the reimbursement is 4.9% which is the highest in the state.  They 
also provided the formula for calculating the values.  The value this year is up by 10 million. 

The next meeting will be posted for Monday, July 24, 2017 for 3PM. 

At 2:45 Mr. Gowell made a motion to go into executive session to discuss abatement applications and to 
not return to open session when done.  Mr. Mercier, aye and Ms. Goodale, aye. 

After motion made and seconded, the meeting was adjourned at 2:55 PM. 

Respectfully submitted: 

 


